Barbara Bottenhofer

I respectfully submit my name as a candidate for HTA Vice President of Clerical Staff, Secretaries, Nurses, Therapists, Aides and Monitors.

I currently hold the above position and would like to continue in this capacity. My responsibilities include attending Governing Board, Board of Ed and Community Fund meetings. I assist the Community Fund in Its' fund raising, coordinate UNUM – Long Term Disability Insurance member benefits, advise and assist members when necessary and attend AFT and NYSUT workshops.

I had been an SRP Union Representative for Herricks High School for five years. It had been an experience that enabled me to have a better understanding of the union and all it represents.

I was privileged to serve on the negotiating committee for the 2015 SRP contract and assist in attaining a five year contract.

My leadership experience includes being elected as Co-President of Center Street PTA and PTA Council for four years. The duties and responsibilities of these positions afforded me the opportunity to preside over meetings, delegate responsibilities to committees, acquire guest speakers, review by-laws and make changes if necessary.

I believe that an issue of importance to HTA members is that their rights are protected and the contract is followed as written.

Thank you.